
 
St. Mary’s Primary School is committed to the safety and welfare of all children, within a secure environment.  

All children have a right to be treated with respect and to be protected from abuse and harm 

 

“I have learnt that people will forget what you said, people will forget what you did, 
but people will never forget how you made them feel” - Maya Angelou 

 
Term 4 - Thursday 3rd December 2020 

 

     ​St. Mary’s School Newsletter 

87 Southey Street, Inglewood 3517 

Phone: 03-54383075 

Mobile: 0407317956 

      Fax: 03-54383548 

                                               Email: ​principal@sminglewood.catholic.edu.au 

                                                          Website: ​www.sminglewood.catholic.edu.au 

Dear Parents, Families and Friends, 
 

It is with some sadness that I have the realisation that this is my final               
newsletter to our school community. As I reflect upon the past four            
years with you all at St. Mary’s, there is so much to ponder...so much              
that I want to say….too much for words.  
 

Many people have asked me if I will miss being a principal. That is a               
hard question to answer as I do not know. To be perfectly honest,             
there are some parts that I will not miss (!!) but I do know that I will                 
miss the people at St. Mary’s. You are like a family to me. You              
embraced me as your leader and welcomed me with open arms.           
Together, we have created an amazing learning environment for our          
students and a supportive community for our families. We have          
brought the concept of ‘a village’ to reality. I feel very honoured to             
have been given the opportunity to be a part of this. 
 

To staff, students, parents and parish members, I thank you all for            
allowing me to lead you, walk alongside you and make lasting           
memories that I will cherish. I just hope that I have given you as much               
as you have given me. I wish each of you a very happy and blessed               
Christmas and every success for 2021.  
 

Take care and farewell, 

Marg 

 

December 

Wed 9th Junior Fun Day/Gym 
3/4 Activity Afternoon 
and Dinner 

Thurs 10th Grade 6 Big Day Out 

Wed 16th Students Last Day of Term 
3.30pm finish 
Graduation 6pm 

Thur 17th PUPIL FREE DAY 

Fri 18th  Staff Last Day of Term 
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RE Prayer for the Week with Mrs Brohm 
 

My Wish For You at Christmas….and always 
 

I wish you happiness - 
The kind that is deep within your soul and shines through your eyes.  

 
I wish you serenity and a sense of perspective -  

that calms you and lends you understanding 
in the most difficult times.  

 
I wish you success in every facet of your life -  

Satisfaction and contentment in everything you do.  
 

I wish you dreams with the promise of their fulfillment.  
A lifetime of extraordinary memories 

and a path that leads to beautiful tomorrows.  
 

From Marg 
 
Welcome Back Everyone!!! 
It is with much excitement that we can now have parents visiting our             
school!!! There are no longer any limitations as to who can visit our school -               
Yay!!!! Visitors to school grounds must comply with physical distancing and           
face mask advice and practise good hand hygiene. According to our advice            
and in line with our regular practise, if you are going to be in the school for                 
more than 15 minutes, we do ask that you sign in and out at the office.  
 
Anaphylaxis Student 
One of our students has recently been officially diagnosed as being anaphylaxis. This student has an                
allergy to cashews and possibly, pistachio nuts. Whilst it is not recommended that we become a ‘nut free’                  
school, I am asking all families to be mindful of this situation to protect the wellbeing of all students in                    
our school.  
 
Hats 
As you would all be aware, Term 4 is the time when we enforce our “No Hat, No Play” policy. Please make                      
sure that your children have a school hat at school every day.  
 

 

2 



 
St. Mary’s Primary School is committed to the safety and welfare of all children, within a secure environment.  

All children have a right to be treated with respect and to be protected from abuse and harm 

 
 
Graduation Plans - Wednesday 16th December.  
With the times changing so quickly, it has been difficult to keep up-to-date with the regulations                
surrounding this event. The closer we get to the time, the more scope we seem to have, which is great.                    
We will be having a Graduation / End of Year Mass, followed by a Picnic Tea on the school grounds.                    
However, we are required to stay within spacing guidelines and practise safe socialising practices.  
Letters were sent home yesterday, requesting an indication of attendance and numbers so that we can                
plan the best celebration to meet the needs of all. Please send back your intentions as soon as possible so                    
that we know the numbers that we are dealing with - thanks! 
 
Weeks 10 & 11 
Our last couple of weeks are very busy! Somehow, we are going to try to achieve a sense of normality!!!                    
There are a number of activities taking place so I have tried to provide a summary below for your                   
reference.  
 

 

 
 

 

EVENT WHEN WHO PERMISSION NOTE 
REQUIRED 

East Loddon Mon 7th - Fri 11th Dec Grade 6 Students 
(enrolled at East 

Loddon)  

No 

Marist Transition Day Wednesday  
9th December 

Grade 6 Students 
(enrolled at Marist)  

Families to make their 
own way there 

More details via email 
from Marist 

 
 

No 

P/1/2 Junior Fun Day Wednesday  
9th December 

Grade P/1/2 students 
Cath Williams 
Marg Brohm 

 
Yes 

3/4 Activity Afternoon 
and Dinner 

Wednesday  
9th December 

Grade 3/4 students 
Nathan Starr 
Marg Brohm 

 
Yes 

Grade 6  
Big Day Out 

Thursday  
10th December 

Grade 6 students 
Nathan Starr 
Marg Brohm 

 
Yes 
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Healthy Heart of Victoria - Bingo Adventure 
Adventure Bingo invites community members to collect or download an Adventure Bingo booklet, head              
out on one of six walks and spot points of interest listed on the Bingo card along the way. Once three                     
items have been checked off in a straight line, you’ve got Bingo!  
Adventure Bingo aims to encourage physical activity across our local region in a fun and simple way,                 
especially for children and families. It’s a free, COVID-safe way to get outdoors and have some fun! ​Simply                  
send a photo of your completed Bingo card to ​hhv@bendigo.vic.gov.au along with your name and phone                
number and you’re in the draw to win in our weekly sporting equipment prize draw! 
For more information, visit their ​ ​Facebook ​page. 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 

4 

https://www.facebook.com/Healthy-Heart-of-Victoria-2480543132015688


 
St. Mary’s Primary School is committed to the safety and welfare of all children, within a secure environment.  

All children have a right to be treated with respect and to be protected from abuse and harm 

Wellbeing 
I would like to wish all families a very happy, healthy and Holy Christmas. May we                
all enjoy the special time that we share with friends and family. 
Thank you for your continued support and I look forward to seeing you all in 2021.  
Peace, love and blessings to you all  
Franceen Innes  
 
KK’s  
Today your child/ren received their KK’s. This is an opportunity for the children to show acts of kindness                  
for the remaining 2 weeks. We ask that you remind your child to keep their KK a surprise until the 16th                     
December when we will meet as a group and share gifts. 
We ask that each student brings in a wrapped gift to the total of $5.00 with a tag that reads.  
To:  KK 
From: ___________ (Your Child’s name)  
If at any time you or your child are unsure of who their KK is, please call me and I will be able to help you. 
Franceen Innes  
 
Christmas Poetry (Created by the students) 
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PARENTS AND FRIENDS NEWS 

 
   

Saturday 19th December 
Epsom Store 

 
The P&F are holding a Bunnings BBQ Fundraiser 

 
We require helpers for the following time slots; 

 
8.30am to 11.00am 
11.00am to 1.30pm 
1.30pm to 4.00pm 

 
Please phone the office if you are able to volunteer on this day 

If you would like more information, please contact Suzie, on behalf of the  
P&F Committee 

 

6 



 
St. Mary’s Primary School is committed to the safety and welfare of all children, within a secure environment.  

All children have a right to be treated with respect and to be protected from abuse and harm 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 

7 


